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Delaware County Drainage Board Meeting July 17, 2023 

July 17, 2023 

      

President, Dick McIntire, called the meeting to order.  Members present at the 

meeting were the following: 

     
     Dick McIntire, President 

                                                            Jamie Swoboda, Vice President 

                                                            Shannon Henry, Member 

                                                            John Landers, Member 

                                                            William Whitehead, Member 

Tom Borchers, Surveyor 

Patrick Wright, Attorney 

Jennifer Licht, Recording Secretary  

 

President, Dick McIntire, opened the meeting by welcoming the audience and inviting them to 

participate in the pledge of allegiance. 

 

 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: 
 

Mr. McIntire entertained a motion for the approval of the June 20, 2023 Drainage Board Minutes.     

 

Mr. Whitehead moved for approval.  Motion seconded by Mr. Swoboda.  Motion passed 4-0. 

 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 

Green Farms Ditch 

Mr. McIntire addressed Mr. Borchers and asked if he had any new business to present to the 

Board today. 

 

Mr. Borchers stated, Noah Blaustein, with Greeley and Hansen a firm working with the Muncie 

Sanitary District request to tie into the Green Farms Ditch. There is I give it my approval. 

 

Mr. McIntire entertains a motion. 

     

Mr. Henry moved for approval to tie into the Greene Farms Ditch. Mr. Whitehead seconded. 

Motion passed 5-0. 
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OLD BUSINESS: 

 
Mr. McIntire addressed Mr. Borchers and asked if he had any old business to present to the  

Board today. 

 

Mr. Borchers stated, I have no old business to present. 

 

Mr. McIntire asked if we got the issue with Ms. Riggin resolved from last months meeting.  

 

Mr. Borchers stated, it had been three (3) weeks prior to the meeting since Ms. Riggin had been 

out to Isabella Lane. Ms. Riggin called the office after the meeting and stated she talked to the 

homeowners and they were all happy with the clean- up and it was no longer an issue. 

  

Mr. Henry stated, he was out there a week ago and there was a water standing. The Highway 

Department checked it out and the drain was covered in grass, they cleaned it out and the water 

immediately went down. I got with Mr. Donati, with Muncie Stormwater and he is going to mail 

out letters to the neighborhood advising them not to throw grass clippings into the street. I also 

received a phone call from an individual who said the mowing/ spraying contractor went so far 

and stopped, then went down a way and started again.  

 

Mr. Borchers, stated some property owners request it not to be sprayed/ mowed. They need to 

contact the office and file a complaint and I will go look at it.  

 

 

 

    

MAINTENANCE CLAIMS: 

 
Mr. McIntire entertained a motion for the approval of the maintenance claims as presented. 

 

Mr. Henry moved to approve the claims as submitted.  Mr. Whitehead seconded.    Motion passed 

5-0. 
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ADJOURNMENT: 
 

The meeting adjourned at 2:35 p.m. 

 

        ______________________________ 

        Dick McIntire, President 

 

        ______________________________ 

        Jamie Swoboda, Vice President  

 

        ______________________________ 

        William Whitehead, Member 

 

        ______________________________ 

        Shannon Henry, Member 

 

        ______________________________ 

        John Landers, Member 

 

         

________________________________ 

Jennifer Licht, Recording Secretary  

                                      


